

CSULB ACADEMIC SENATE MEETING 13
UNAPPROVED MINUTES 


May 14, 2009, 2:15 p.m.

Towner Auditorium - PSY 150

1. CALL TO ORDER

2. APPROVAL:
Academic Senate Agenda for May 14, 2009 

The agenda for the May 14th meeting was moved, seconded and passed.
3. APPROVAL:
2008-09 Academic Senate Minutes of April 30, 2009          

The minutes of the April 30th Academic Senate meeting were moved, seconded and passed with the following clarification:
Associate Vice President Enders clarified that the comments he made were in reference to how Enrollment Services would offer to interpret the amendment that had been proposed to the grading policy.  Since the amendment didn't pass, the comments are not applicable to the version of the policy up for a vote later on the agenda.
4. REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES AND COUNCILS

4.1 Executive Committee

4.11 Announcements 

Chair Soni reminded the Senate of the University Achievement being held at the Pyramid on May 19th.
4.12 CFA 

4.13 Report – CFA President Teri Yamada

CFA President Yamada had no prepared statement so she opened the floor to questions. She was asked why CFA opposes Proposition 1A. She stated that 1A would have no impact on budget. The proposition imposed a spending cap that would not allow for recouping lost revenue when the economy recovers. She urged her listeners to read the propositions themselves. She felt that the proposition was poorly written
4.2 Nominating Committee –Chair  Antonella Sciortino

Senator Sciortino, as Chair of the Nominating Committee, moved the nomination of the following:

Academic Appeal 

Tariq Shehab (CoE)

Yu Ding (CNSM)

GEGC
Galen Prickett (CNSM).
Keith Freesman (CHHS)

Shuhua An (CoED) 2011

Hiromi Masunaga (CoED) 2012

Guotong Li (CLA)
Chris Miles (COTA)
GWARC

Carol Zitzer-Comfort (CoED)
Gary Griswold (CLA)

Faculty Advisory Committee on Technology

Paul Boyd-Barstone (CoED)

Hojin Moon (CNSM)

Wilson Khonsura-Aaron (CLA)

International Education Committee
Laura Portnoi (CoED)

Eileen Bosch (Library)

Michael Blazey (CHHS)

Shuhua An ( CoED) Replaces Eileen Haglund

Sherry Vatters (CLA) 

Jose Rivera (CNSM)

Shaadi Saadeh (CoE)

WPEIDC

Colleen Dunagan (COTA) WPE reader

Grade Appeal Committee

Lisa Vollendorf (CLA)

George Zebot (COTA) 

Karen Hakim-Butt (CoED)

Young Shon (CNSM)


Committee on Athletics

Alison Wrynn (CHHS)

Maria Slaughter (CoED) Lecturer

Jun Yan (CBA)

Karen Hakim-Butt (CoED)

Teacher Preparation Committee

Babette Benken (CNSM)

Susan Zwiep (CNSM)

Trini Lewis (CoED)

Jessica Zacher (CoED)

Don Hohl (CoED) Lecturer

Jeanne Sttein (CHHS)

Kathryn Chew (CLA)

Carlos Silveira (COTA)

University Award Committee

Babette Benken (CNSM)

Karen Clippinger (COTA)

Anastasios Chassiakos (CoE)

University Library Committee
Lesley Farmer (CoED)

Tariq Shehab (CoE)

Utley Ebony (CLA)

Aparna Nayak-Guercio (CLA)

Jack Anderson (COTA)

Christopher Carr (CBA)

Julie Rivera (CLA) Lecturer

Hema Ramachandran (Library)

Panel on Professional Responsibility

Leslie Andersen (Library)

Anna Ortiz (CoED)

David Jacques (COTA)

Michelle Saint-Germain (CHHS)

Dorothy Otolia (COTA)

Child Development Center

Kristi Hagans (CoED)

ASI

Joy Goebel (CHHS)

Student Media Board

Craig Fleming (COTA)

Associated Students Judiciary

Amanda Trefethen (CLA)

Arts Commission

Lorin Johnson (COTA)

Community Service Commission

Kerrie Kauer (CHHS)

Conservation Commission

Susan Zwiep (CNSM)

Entertainment Commission

Danila Korogodsky (COTA)

Instructionally Related Activities Fee Advisory Board
David Hadlock

Faculty Center foe Professional Development Advisory Board

Jessica Zacher (CoED)

Jun Yan (CBA)

Christina Nigrelli (CHHS) Lecturer

Amy Essington (CLA) Lecturer

Susan Leonard-Giesen (CoED) Lecturer

All the nominations were seconded. There were no nominations from the floor. The nominations were approved.
Senator Viera nominated Orlando Pabotoy for the COTA slot on the International Education Committee but withdrew her nomination on being advised that the COTA slot was not open.  Senator Fisher advised that Senate he believed there was an unfilled College of Liberal Arts slot on the IEC. It was not possible to verify the empty slot so no nominations were accepted.
4.3
Councils 

4.31 Status of Policy Statements Before the Academic Senate (Consent Calendar )
There were no items on the consent calendar

5. REPORT OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES

6.
SPECIAL ORDERS


6.1 Report of the President (TIME CERTAIN: 2:30 pm)

The President reported that the CSU trustees have passed a new 10% tuition fee increase. This increase will add an average of $306.00 to most students’ tuition bill. On the up side there is new financial aid funds available from the Stimulus package. The Stimulus offers better protection for low income students from fee increases. It was also the last Board of Trustees meeting for Faculty Trustee Craig Smith of CSULB. He informed that Senate that Trustee Smith’s contribution to the work of Board of Trustees had been recognized by the entire board. Trustee Smith was given a round of applause by the Senate.
The President announced that the Alumni Association Banquet was that evening. 

He informed the Senate that Governor Schwarzenegger is preparing two budgets based on whether or not the propositions pass. The outcome of the election will determine the amount of the budget shortfall. It will be a $14 billion dollar shortfall if the propositions pass, a $22 billion dollar shortfall if they do not. Legislature will be in session over summer. The CSU is in a lose/lose situation regardless of the outcome of the election.
The President thanked the campus community for its support during the recent flu scare. The University learned a lot about what to expect in the case of serious epidemic. He thanked the faculty for their flexibility in dealing with students.

The President reported that 8,700 would be graduating this spring, a new all time record.  He thanked everyone for their hard work and expressed his confidence that our graduates would help grow a new economy. It appears that the economic downturn has bottomed out and we can expect to see improvement in the next six months.
He wished everyone a wonderful summer and good luck on their final exams. In spite of the flu scare, he will be shaking hands at commencement.
6.2 CSU Faculty Trustee Craig Smith

Trustee Smith reported that the decision to raise the fees was a difficult one, but in the end it was their fiduciary duty. The cost of educating a student, which was approximately $1200 per student, has now risen to $1400. The CSU is only getting $850 per student from the State. Fortunately, as President Alexander has observed, there are resources to help buffer the impact of the increase. 

The trustees declined to endorse AB 656 (Oil severance tax).  Some work on was accomplished on remediation. Provosts were asked to report back on best practices to reduce remediation. Workload reallocation is still a goal in the Access to Excellence document. 

He stated during that during his term he worked to maintain shared governance.  He commended CSULB as one of the best campuses in system for shared governance and transparency. 

7 UNFINISHED BUSINESS

7.1 Program Name Change: Department of Nursing to School of Nursing (AS-786-08/CEPC/URC)---SECOND READING

No amendments or objections were introduced. Senator Johnson noted that policies may need to be developed to deal with the nomenclature of departments with titles other than “Department”, for example the Cole Conservatory of Music formerly the Department of Music.
The name change was passed unanimously.
7.2 Proposed Name Change of University College & Extension Services to College of Continuing & Professional Education (AS-791-08/CEPC)---SECOND READING

There were no amendments or questions. The name change passed unanimously.
7.3 Departmentalization of Health Care Administration Program (AS-759-08/ACSN)---SECOND READING

There were no amendments or questions. The departmentalization passed unanimously.
7.4 Revision of Policy Statement 08-10, Grading (AS-796-08/CEPC)---SECOND READING

There were no amendments or questions. The policy passed unanimously.

Senator Brazier moved to combine the previously passed withdrawal policy with the Grading policy. The motion was seconded and Senator Brazier spoke to it. He noted that combining the two closely related policies would be easier and clearer.
Senator Del Casino moved to waive the first reading on the combination of two polices. The motion was seconded and passed without objection. Senator Torabzadeh asked if combining the two policies would involve any substantive changes and Senator Brazier responded that it would not. The insertion of the withdrawal policy into the grading policy was passed without dissent.
7.5 Elevation of Athletic Training Option in Kinesiology to B.S. in Athletic Training (AS-790-08/CEPC/URC)---SECOND READING

There were no amendments or questions. The elevation of the option passed unanimously.

7.6 Revision to PS 02-07 (Rev.), Probation & Disqualification (AS-797-08/CEPC)---SECOND READING

Senator Brazier reported that there were no changes in the policy not mandated by EO 1038 with one exception.  The floor was yielded to Lynn Mahoney to speak to the exception. Under the old policy, students were given two semesters of probation before being disqualified. If they attended a Strategies for Success workshop at the Advising Center they were granted a third semester of probation. Now students who’s GPAs fall below certain minimum will be disqualified after only one semester on probation. All students who have been disqualified will be offered an opportunity to appeal. The revised policy allows for an appeal process through the Academic Appeals Committee. Only those meeting certain criteria such as demonstrating academic progress or extenuating circumstances are likely to have their appeals granted. 

The revised Probation and Disqualification Policy passed w/o dissent

7.7 Proposal for a B.A. in Liberal Arts (AS-781-08/CEPC/URC)---SECOND READING

Senator Van Camp responded to a question by Senator Colburn for more information on the degree. She responded that the B.A. in Liberal arts would allow people without a specialty to get a college. She emphasized that it was not CSULB-lite. The on-line and work experience elements of the degree were strictly limited. It was structured for the most part like a traditional college degree.  It would be a particularly useful degree option for returning veterans.
In response to a question by Senator O’Connor, Senator Van Camp reported that there were no plans for an M.A. in Liberal Arts option.
Senator Friis spoke in favor of the proposal. He believed it would provide a good general degree.

Senator Schürer asked about hybrid courses. Senator Van Camp responded that departments would make the decision about how courses would be offered. There was a maximum of 4 for each candidate, well below the number of hybrid courses that might trigger an accreditation issue. 

In response to a question by Senator Colburn,  Senator Van Camp responded that the faculty would be paid on the extension scale.  The program would have the same staffing issues as May or Winter Intersession. 

The proposal for the B.A. in Liberal Arts was passed without dissent.

The Senate applauded the work of out-going CEPC chair David Huckaby. The work of student advisors was also commended by Senator O’Connor


9.
ADJOURNMENT











The meeting was adjourned at 4:01 pm.
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